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September 25, 2008
Hi,

I want to keep you updated with the developments of the Wesleyan Holiness Consortium.  I so appreciate your vision and enthusiasm that makes these activities happen.

1. Holiness Pastors’ Days – Indianapolis Area:  Last Tuesday 235 pastors from 8 denominations met at the Madison Park Church of God facility for a day of thinking, networking, and focusing on Holiness in the 21st Century.  We considered new vocabulary and listened to some “senior perspective” from Barry Callen, as well as some youthful perspective in the Young Leaders panel.  JoAnn Lyon (General Supt of the Wesleyan Church) inspired the group after lunch, and small group discussions ended with a prayer of blessing by the Regional Leaders (Supts/DivCommanders/DS’s) for their pastors.

LA Area:  Last March 10 a similar number of pastors gathered at the Nazarene Church in Pasadena.  The same schedule engaged the minds of the pastors, the Brooklyn Tabernacle Singers inspired them, and Jim Cymbala blessed them.

Photos are available on the website at www.HolinessAndUnity.org.  

2. Regional Networks – Currently there are two Regional Networks of the WHC bringing together the Regional Leaders in fellowship, mission, and planning the Holiness Pastors’ Days.  One in Indiana and one in Southern California.  On November 20 I’ll be at Somerset Christian College in New Jersey, meeting with some of the Regional Leaders in the NYC/NJ/Eastern PA area.  We hope to begin a new network there.

3. University/College Presidents’ Meeting – On January 28-29 the WHC will host the first meeting of presidents of our institutions of higher education.  6 presidents agreed to sign the invitation with me for the event, and as of today, 20 presidents have confirmed their attendance.  This was one of the goals I discussed with many of you a year ago.  Paul Corts, president of the CCCU, has been most helpful in supporting this event in conjunction with the CCCU board meeting.
4. Steering Committee – On November 14, the WHC Steering Committee will be meeting in Washington, DC at the National Headquarters of the Salvation Army.  Thanks to Commissioner Israel Gaither, we will spend the day discussing the future plans for our denominations together in the WHC.  Don’t hesitate to let me know if there are particular things you believe the group should be focusing on.  
5. Web Site – We are trying to keep the website updated with pictures and reports since it is being used more and more as a resource for our pastors and other inquirers.  www.HolinessAndUnity.org. 

It is apparent that God has interest in seeing us more immersed and more focused in mission around His holiness.  The times and peoples are magnetically drawn to the reasonable, transforming, warmth of God’s call to holiness!  

Blessings on you,

Kevin
